
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 Jack & Susan Simpson, 16707 Gerritt Avenue, Cerritos, CA  90703 
O | 562/926-0800   M | 562/896-5424   M | 310/418-1035 

www.trackdownmanagement.net   | Jack@trackdownmanagement.net   | Jsimpson@trackdownmanagement.net 
 

 
City Manager Newsletter By 

TRACKDOWN MANAGEMENT 

"Providing thread to help stitch together the fabric of the                                
  City Management Community" 
 

September, 2016  Special                                                                                                                                                      Page | 1                   
Volume No. 10:  Issue No. 17                                                                                                             
 

 

 

Troy Brown, Tracy City Manager , and former ICMA 

Vice President ; retiring ICMA Executive Director    

Bob O'Neil ; Karen Pinkos , El Cerrito  Assistant City 

Manager , President of Cal -ICMA, and a former 

ICMA Regional Vice President ; and Pismo Beach  

City Manager Jim Lewis , a former President of the 

Municipal Management Association of Southern 

California ( MMASC) and member of the ICMA 

Emerging Leaders Task Force  at the 102nd ICMA 

Annual Conference in Kansas City this month.  
 

 

 

Random September Revisited:                      

California City Managers  

Our September issue featured a "Random List of 

City Managers. " With this list, September, 2016 

will be the City Manager Newsletter by 

Trackdown's "Random List Month." We received 

a positive reaction on our last issue so we have 

decided to push the "randomness " through 

September. We start this issue listing: 

Twentyni ne Palms  City Manager Frank J. 

Luckino ; Hemet  City Manager ; Holtville  City 

Manager Nick Wells ; Laura Fischer , former 

Holtville  City Manager; Calexico  City Manager 

Armando G. Villa ; Calipatria  City Manager 

Romualdo Medina ; and Michael E. O'Connor , 

former Ci ty Manager, who served in Ontario , 

Coachella  and Lomita .  
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http://www.gonsalvi.com/
http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
http://www.kosmont.com/
http://www.parsinfo.org/
http://www.brandywinedev.com/
http://www.trackdownmanagement.net/index.php
http://muniservices.com/
http://www.nortonrosefulbright.com/us/about-us/
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borah Collins  began her working career in Sausalito  as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work 

as a software support technician for an on -line software systems company in Chico . 

She joined the Chico  city staff in 1994 as Community Services Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico  Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an MS in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                           
    

Random September Revisited:                      

California City Managers  

Please note that some individuals have 

incomplete profiles.  This is usually a result of not 

being able to readily find info rmation about the 

individual.  Some ICMA members do not list 

anything and other only a bare minimum.  We 

try to do internet searches, but sometimes 

information is simply not available. This is the 

second Chapter of our September Random List 

Month.  

Frank J. Luckino  was appointed 

City Manager in Twentynine 

Palms and reported for the post 

on March 23, 2015, taking over 

from Acting City Manager Larry 

Bowden . Prior to joining the 

Twentynine Palms  staff, Frank 

served as the  City Manager of Blythe  where he 

started in May, 2013. He joined the Blythe  staff 

as the Finance Director and then served as the 

Interim City Manager following the retirement 

of City Manager David Lane . Frank held two 

positions concurrently with the Hi -Desert Water 

District in Yucca Valley b efore working for 

Blythe .  He served as District's Assistant General 

Manager beginning in May 2011, and as the 

Chief Financial Officer starting in March 2009. 

Frank served as an elected Town Council 

Member in the Town of Yucca Valley  from 2004 

through 2011 . Prior to working for the  Water 

District, Frank served as Director of Fiscal 

Services for Copper Mountain College. He 

began his working career in the private sector 

where he held various senior management 

positions in financial affairs. Frank earned a 

Bachelor's degree in accounting from West 

Liberty University.  

òI think it is really important to put out 

what you want, so the world knows what 

to give you.ó             ~ Elizabeth Banks  

 

 

 

 

http://www.hrgree n.com/index.aspx           

For top quality engineering and planning services 

contact HR Green 's George Wentz  or                         

Roy Stephenson , Manager - Local Government 

Services at: 951 -212-6927.                                                         

California office Telephone:  855 -900-4742               

HR Green  combines engineering and technical 

services with business and management expertise 

to deliver sustainable success.  

 241 South Figueroa Street, Suite 100                               

Los Angeles, C alifornia  90012 

http://www.wolfhousing.com/  

Former City Administrator  Wesley Wolf , Founder  

Telephone No. 213 -744-0437 

Wolf & Company Inc. , founded in 1993,  is a 

municipal consulting/financial adviso ry firm 

that provides services to State and local 

governments and not -for -profit corporations 

in the areas of municipal finance. Veteran 

investment banker and municipal finance 

consultant Manny De Dios  

has joined Wolf & 

Company Inc .  

 

 

 

 
Wfis.wellsfargo.com    

 

 

 

 

Wells Fargo has developed sophisticated employee 

benefit insurance programs for public entities for 

more than 30 -years. Wells Fargo Insurance  helps 

agencies d esign innovative benefits solutions and 

navigate the complex healthcare reform s.                  

For more information contact Gary Delaney  or                       

Kristin Yokoyama  at 310 -543-9995 

 

http://www.hrgreen.com/index.aspx
http://www.wolfhousing.com/
https://wfis.wellsfargo.com/services/employeebenefits/pages/default.aspx
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as a software support technician for an on -line software systems company in Chico . 

She joined the Chico  city staff in 1994 as Community Services Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico  Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an MS in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                           
    

Jackson Kerr  and his father, former City Manager 

Tim Kerr.  They are devout San Francisco Giants  fans.  

With the 2016 season winding down the Giants find 

themselves in a fight to make the play -off as the Los 

Angeles Dodgers  look to be the National League 

West champions this year. Jackson and Tim are still 

in the re rooting!  Tim worked for former City 

Manager Frank G. Tripepi  in Rosemead  and went 

on to serve as the City Manager in Livingston , Ceres  

and Turlock.  He is semi-retired after leaving the 

Executive Director post of the Downtown Stockton 

Alliance  in 2012.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.willdan.com/financial/  

Mark Risco , President & CEO                                                     

Robert " Chris" Fisher, Financial Consulting Vice President                 

Anne Pele j, Arbitrage Rebate                                              

Gladys Medina , Assessment and CFD Districts                                             
                                                                                      

Willdan Financia l Services  can enhance city 

efficiency, effectiveness, and credibility by helping 

to generate revenue and optimize its administration.                              

President & CEO Mark Risco  is a member of the California 

City Management Foundation (CCMF) Bo ard of Trustees.  

Call  Willdan Financial at telephone No. 800 -755-6864. 

Random September Revisited:                      

California City Managers  

Hemet  City Manager Alexander P. Meyerhoff  

began his career in 1986 as a Library Aide  for 

the City of Palm Springs. In 1989-1991 Alex 

worked as an Office Assistant in the Peace 

Corps' Los Angeles  Office. He took a three -

month internship with the Federal Highway 

Administration in 1992, and then worked as a 

Planning Associate for a private company for a 

couple year s (1993-1995). Alex joined the staff 

of the City of Indio  as a 

Planner in 1995, and worked 

there for about 4 -years 

before moving on the an 

Associate Planner position in 

Coachella  in 1999. His next 

work assignment started in 

2001 as a Principal Planner 

for the City of Palm Springs. 

Alex was appointed to the Twentynine Palms  

Director of Community Development position in 

2005. In 2008 he went to the private sector for 

three -years, and in 2011 he was named to 

serve as the City Manager in Holtville . He 

worked in  Holtville  until September, 2014 when 

he took the Director of Community 

Development post in Desert Hot Springs . Alex 

was appointed to his current position as City 

Manager in Hemet  in January, 2016. In addition 

to his busy work history, Alex served to stint s with 

the College of the Desert as an Adjunct 

Professor. He is still served there in Urban 

Planning. He earned an AA degree from the 

College of the Desert, a BA and an MA in 

Urban Planning from the University of California, 

Los Angeles ( UCLA).   

 

"We are  not playing for credit. We're 

playing to win and playing to win 

Championships."                                              

-Madison Bumgarner , Giants Pitcher, No.  40  

 

 

http://www.willdan.com/financial/
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Random September Revisited:                       

California City Managers  
 

Holtville is a city of about 6,000 people in 

Imperial County, California. The late -Assembly 

Member Joe A. Gonsalves , who is the founder 

of the Sacramento  lobbying firm of Joe A. 

Gonsalves & Son , was born in Holtville . Nick 

Wells was appointed City Manager of Holtv ille 

in September, 2014. Nick joined the Holtville  city 

staff as the Finance Manager in 2011. He 

worked for a planning and engineering 

consulting firm in El Centro  from 2006 to 2011. 

Nick began his work career in the agriculture 

industry in California's Ce ntral Valley. Born in 

March, 1968, Nick grew up in Holtville, 

attending Holtville  schools from Finley 

Elementary School through graduation from 

Holtville High School. Nick earned a BA in 

agriculture business with an emphasis in 

accounting from California S tate University, 

Fresno.  

Laura G. Fischer  began her working career as a 

Supervisor for the El Centro Elementary School 

District in 1990. In 1998 Laura took the job of 

Public Works Analyst for the City of El Centro , 

which is the county seat in Imperial Co unty, 

California. In 2004 Laura joined the staff of the 

Imperial Irrigation District as a Utility Rate 

Analyst. She was appointed City Manager in 

the City of Holtville  in 2005 and served in that 

position for the next 6 -years. In 2011 she 

stepped down as Ci ty Manager, and became 

a Project Management Consultant for Holtville . 

Laura is a native of Holtville , graduating from 

Holtville High School.  She attended classes at 

Imperial Valley College, earned a BA from 

National University, and an MBA from San 

Diego S tate University. In 2000 Laura received a 

10-year ICMA Service Award.  

"I really want to see the Cubs in the World Series. I 

really do." --Dennis Quaid , Actor  

 

http://www.civicbu sinessjournal.com/company/joe -

a -gonsalves -son/  

The firm was founded by the late former California 

State Assembly Member Joe A. Gonsalves .     

Anthony D. Gonsalves  serves as a member of the 

CCMF Board of Directors. Anthony, Jason Gonsalves  

and Paul Gonsalv es are expert municipal lobbyists. 

The firm represents about 50 -cities, and has become 

a key player in legislation about city government. 

Joe Gonsalves  said , "Lobbyist are like parachutes; 

you don't need them often but when you do they 

had better work ." 

Ca ll the Joe A. Gonsalves & Son  at: 916 -441-0597 

 

 

 

 

www.keenan.com  

Keenan  is an industry leader in insurance, employee 

benefits and financial solutions for public agencies. 

Executive Vice President Steve Gedestad  is a Member of 

the California City Management Foundation (CCMF) 

Board of Trustees.                                                                

Corporate Office Telephone No. 310 -212-3344 
 

KeenanDirect knows about affordable health insurance 

plans. Keenan asso ciates are certified insurance agents 

who understand health insurance coverage options for 

individuals, families and small businesses. KeenanDirect 

provides sound guidance and direction.  
 

https://www.cacities.org/Education -Events/Annual -

Conference  

 

http://www.civicbusinessjournal.com/company/joe-a-gonsalves-son/
http://www.civicbusinessjournal.com/company/joe-a-gonsalves-son/
http://www.keenan.com/
https://www.cacities.org/Education-Events/Annual-Conference
https://www.cacities.org/Education-Events/Annual-Conference
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Retired Santa Clarita  Director of Community Devel opment 

Paul Brotzman , who joined the city in 2005. Prior to that, 

among other things, Paul served as the 1st City Manager 

of the City  of West Hollywood . He replaced Interim City 

Manager E. Fredrick Bien . This picture is Paul standing 

outside the Kremlin.  

 

Random September Revisited:                       

California City Managers  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Armando G. Villa  began his career in the City 

of Lake Elsinore as an Assistant Planner and 

Associate P lanner between 1991 and 1997.  He 

was promoted to Senior Planner in 1997, and in 

1999 he was appointed Planning & Code 

Enforcement Head. Armando left the Lake 

Elsinore staff in 2006 to take a Director of 

Planning & Development post in the private 

sector. I n 2006 Armando started work for the 

City of Calexico  as the Director of Community 

Development.  In 2010 he worked for a time as 

the Assistant City Manager until he took the 

Director of Planning & Development post with 

the County of Imperial. In 2014 Armand o joined 

the Temecula  staff as the Director of 

Community Development. He returned to 

Imperial County in 2015 as the Assistant County 

Executive Officer. Armando returned to 

Calexico  in June of this year (2016) as the City 

Manager. He earned a BA from Califo rnia State 

Polytechnic University, Pomona and an MPA 

from California State University, San Bernardino. 

Armando also earned an Economic 

Development Certificate from California State 

University, Fresno.  He is an ICMA Credentialed 

Manager, and an AICP Certif ied Urban/City 

Planner.   

'There's no crying in baseball!"                                       

--From the Movie "A League of Their Own."  

 
 

 

Trackdown Posse Roster:  
 

Gregory Korduner, Retired City Manager                                                            
Howard Chambers, Lakewood                                                                                     
Lyle Defenbaugh, CALTRUST                                                                                      

Ernie Garcia, Retired Norwalk City Manager                                                                                   
Joe Tanner, Retired City Manager                                                               

Dave Carmany, La Puente City Manager                                                                                
Ken Bayless, Retired, Greater L.A. Vector Control District                                                                                                                                                                  

YŜǾƛƴ hΩwƻǳǊƪŜ, KOLGS/PARS                                                                   
Richard Ramirez, Retired City Manager, American Canyon                                                                                                                                                                                       

Vern Lawson, Lancaster                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Don Penman, Retired City Manager, Arcadia                                           
Anthony Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son                                                                                                                                                              
Ernesto Marquez, City Manager In Transition                                        

Gary K. & Mary Jo Sloan, Retired La Mirada City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
Andy Takata, Retired City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Marcia Raines, Millbrae                                                                                                                                                                                                        
Anthony R. Ybarra, Retired City Manager 
Ken Caresio, Retired Duarte City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Wade McKinney, Indian Wells CM & President of CCMF                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
John Keisler, Long Beach                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

Sam Olivito, California Contract Cities Association                                                                                                                                                               
Jack Lam, Retired Rancho Cucamonga City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Larry F. Pennell, Retired Wasco City Manager                                                            
Gary Chicots, Retired City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                          

Fred Latham, Retired Santa Fe Springs City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                          
Anthony Lopez, Retired City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Dr. Bill Mathis, Mathis Group                                                                                  
Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President                                                                      
Troy Butzlaff, City Manager, Azusa                                                                 
Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director                                                                         

Rita Geldert, Retired Vista City Manager                                            
Gary Milliman, Brookings, Oregon                                                                                                                           

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                              
Robert Dickey, Former CM & retired DPW, South Gate                                                                   

Clay Curtin, Menlo Park                                                                                                  
Jim Lewis, Pismo Beach City Manager                                                                                         

Kevin Duggan, ICMA & retired City Manager                                                    
Charles G. "Guy" Huffaker, Retired City Manager                                           

Rod B. Butler, City Manager In Transition                                                          
Ray Harris, Retired Public Official                                                                                       

Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son                                                   
Paul Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son                                                    

John C. Bolan, Cheyenne River Ranch                                                      
Linda C. Lowry, Pomona City Manager 

Donald R. Powell, Retired City Manager, Santa Fe Springs                  
James Gilley, Retired City Manager, Lancaster 

John F. Shirey, Sacramento City Manager                                                   
Glenn Southard, Retired City Manager, Indio & Claremont                 

Paul Philips, City Manager, City of Industry                                               
Ray B. Taylor, City Manager, Westlake Village                                            
Chris Freeland, City Manager, West Covina                                              

Lee C. McDougal, Retired City Manager                                                       
Douglas N.  La Belle, Retired City Manager 

Ramon Silver, Retired City Manager                                                      
Susan Simpson, In-N-Out Burger                                                              

Kellee Simpson Hearther, Honolulu, Hawaii 
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http://www.hdlcompanies.com/   

Telephone No. 909 -861-4335.                                                

HdL was founded in 1983 by former City Manager 

Robert "Bob" Hinderliter , who successfully 

championed legislation al lowing independent 

verification of State Board of Equalization records. 

HdL expanded and improved with the help of a 

partnership with former City Manager                      

Lloyd de Llamas . Currently Andy Nickerson  is the 

President of the firm.   HdL Com panies  offers diverse 

services that include: allocation audits, economic 

analysis and program software regarding Sales Tax, 

Property Tax, Economic Development and a 

Medical Marijuana Consulting Service too.  
 

www.Psomas.c om  

 

Ranked by ENR as 

one of the top 

engineering firms in 

the U.S., Psomas 

serves public and 

private sector 

clients in 

transportation, 

water, site development and energy. Founded in 

1946, Psomas is a full-service consulting firm with 

offices in Californi a, Arizona and Utah. Pictured here 

is Anne Samuelson Williams  of Psomas .                   

Please call telephone No. 213 -223-1400 
 

 

http://www.nortonrosefulbright.com  

In June 2013, Fulbright & Jaworski  L.L.P. joined forces 

with Norton Rose as Norton Rose Fulbright .  It is a  full-

service legal firm with experts in banking and 

finance, public finance and environmental service.  

Danny Kim  and Donald L. Hunt  are among those 

available in the firm's  Los Angeles  office.                                      

Call them at 213 -892-9200. 

Random September Revisited:                       

California City Managers  

 

Romualdo J. Medina  was the 

owner of R.J. Medina 

Construction prior to working in 

the public sec tor. He was 

elected to serve as a member 

of the Board of Trustees for the 

Calipatria Unified School 

District between 1987 and 1995.  Rom was 

elected to the Imperial Community College 

District Board of Trustees for Area 6, and took 

office on December 13, 19 95. He was 

appointed to the City of Calipatria City 

Manager position in 2000 and continues to 

serve in that post.  Calipatria  is a city of a little 

more than 7,000 people in Imperial County. 

Rom earned an AA from Imperial Valley 

Community College; a BA fro m San Diego 

State University and an MPA from National 

University. In 2010 Rom received a 10 -year 

ICMA Service Award.   

 

 

 

http://www.ka -mg.com/  
 

   

 

Retired Arcadia City Manager William "Bill" Kelly  is 

the Founder and President of                                             

Kelly Associates Management Group                          
1440 North Harbor Boulevard, Suite 900                                                        

Fullerton, California 91835                                                                           

KAMG's staff are all successful former local 

government management professionals with proven 

track records . Call telephone No. 714 -449-8432 
 

Urban Futures Inc. ( UFI) has appointed  

Katelyn Brewer  as a n analyst for the 

firm's Southern California office. She 

supports the Analytics and Compliance 

Division and provides research and 

analysis related to bond issuance compliance and 

continuing disclosure. She is a graduate of Cal ifornia  

State  University, Fullerton with a BA in Business 

Administration with an emphasis in finance.  

 

http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
http://www.psomas.com/
http://www.nortonrosefulbright.com/us/about-us/
http://www.ka-mg.com/
http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
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Random September Revisited:                       

California City Managers  

 

Michael E. OõConnor began his public service 

career in 1975 as an Administrative Coordinator 

in the City of  Monrovia .  In 1976 Mike was hired 

as an Administrative Assistant in Rosemead , 

where he worked with then -City Manager 

Frank Tripepi .  In 1978 Mike  joined the Ontario  

city staff as an Administrative Assistant. He 

began his rise in the Ontario  organization i n 

1979 when he was promoted to Senior 

Administrative Assistant in 1979; Assistant to the 

City Manager (1981 -1988); Assistant City 

Manager (1988 -1991); and Interim City 

Manager (1991 -1992). Mike was appointed to 

the Ontario  City Manager position in 1994. Af ter 

leaving Ontario  in 1997, Mike was selected to 

serve as the Coachella  City Manager. In 1998 

he was appointed City Administrator in Lomita , 

California in Los Angeles County. Mike move 

back to Riverside County in 200 1 when he was 

hired as the County Deput y Executive Officer.  

In 2006 Mike served as the Assistant City 

Manager in La Quinta , and in 2007 he served 

as the Deputy Director of Code Enforcement in 

Riverside County. In April, 2008 Mike was 

appointed Executive Director of the Salton Sea 

Authority .  [The Authority is a Joint Powers 

Authority created in 1993 by the Counties of 

Riverside and Imperial, the Imperial Irrigation 

District, and the Coachella Valley Water 

District. The Authority is responsible for the care 

of the Salton Sea. The Torres Martinez  Indian 

Tribe is also part of the Agency. The Salton Sea 

is the largest inland body of water in California.] 

Mike currently operates the Michael O'Connor 

Associates  consulting company in Palm Desert . 

Mike earned a BA from California State 

University, Fullerton and an MPA from 

Claremont Graduate School. In 2005 he 

received a 30 -year ICMA Service Award.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://caltrust.org/  

Any California local agency; may participate in 

CALTRUST. Maxim ize market interest return and  

maintain maximum liquidity and security.  Your 

agency's funds are safe.  These investments are not 

with the State Treasurer.                                       

Contact Lyle Defenbaugh  or Erin Carthen                                 

916-440-4890 (Lyle) & 9 16-440-4888 (Erin) 

Lyle.Defenbau gh@wellsfargo.com                

Erin.M.Carthen@wellsfargo.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jim Barisic , Brett Whitehead , Mark Whitehead  and               

David Barisic  of Brandywine Homes.  

 

 

 

www.brandywinedev.com  
 

 

 

 

Former City Manager Jim Barisic  founded 

Brandywine  in 1994. Jim and his three sons           

Brett Whitehead , Mark Whitehead  and David Barisic  

direct Brandywine Homes. Projects are  now selling in 

Anaheim , Arcadia , Monrovia , 

Norwalk , Torrance , Yorba 

Linda , coming soon are 

projects in Yorba Linda , and 

Whittier . Call Brandywine  at 

949-296-2400 

 

"You can't sit on a lead and run a few plays into 

the line and just kill the clock. You've got to throw 

the ball over the damn plate and give the other 

man his chance. That's why baseball is the 

greatest game of them all." --Earl Weaver  

 

 

http://caltrust.org/
mailto:Lyle.Defenbaugh@wellsfargo.com
../../../../AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/2013%20Newsletters/erin.m.carthen@wellsfargo.com
http://www.brandywinedev.com/
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Here is Los Angeles  Mayor Eric Garcetti  and Anne 

Samuelson Williams  of PSOMAS. Mayor Garcetti is a 

Lieutenant in the US Navy Reserve. He previously 

served as a Los Angeles  City Council Memb er, and 

was President of the Council from 2006 to 2012. He 

was a Professor at Occidental College  before that  

(1998-2001), and  an Adjunct Professor at the 

University of Southern California ( USC) between 1998 

and 2000. Anne is with PSOMAS as a Senior Project  

Manager on the firmõs Los Angeles  Planning and 

Entitlements  Team. Anne has a thorough  knowledge 

of the needs of the development community. She is 

responsible for guiding zoning and subdivision 

entitlement applications for developers as well as 

representing them before public agencies. Prior to 

joining the PSOMAS firm Anne was Vice President of 

Legislative & Legal Affairs for the Central City 

Association of Los Angeles (CCA). Prev iously, as 

CCAõs Director of Public Policy, she specialized in 

land use and economic development issues. Anne 

earned JD and MBA degrees from the University of 

Southern California ( USC) and a BA from Claremont 

McKenna College. She was a founding Member 

and Vice President of the Downtown Los Angeles 

Neighborhood Council.  

 

 

 

 
http://www.kosmont.com/                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

Former City Manager Larry J. Kosmont                            

Kosmont Companies  is a nationally recognized r eal 

estate, financial advisory and economic development 

services firm. Larry was featured in a Bond Buyer article 

regarding the subject of redevelopment dissolution and 

bond disputes associated with the wind -down.                   

Mailing Address:   1601 N. Sepulveda Blvd., #382, 

Manhattan Beach, California 90266                                         

Telephone: 424 -456-3088                    Fax   424-456-3087 

Random September Revisited:  

California City Managers  
 

California native  Paul Emery  was appointed  

City Manager in the City of Anaheim  in July, 

2015. He had served as Interim City Manager 

starting in March, 2015. Paul replaced City 

Manager Marcie Edwards , who stepped down 

to become the  Executive Director of the Los 

Angeles  Department of Water and Power  

(DWP). He joined the Anaheim city staff  on 

December 17, 2012 as Assistant City Manager. 

He was named to the Anaheim Interim City 

Manager post in February, 2014. Prior to joining 

the Anaheim  city staff he worked for the City of 

Huntington Beach  from 2001 to 2012. He served 

as the Deputy City Administrator for 6 -years.  

From 1988 to 2001 Paul worked for the City of 

Santa Ana , primarily with the Department of 

Public Works and Transportation capital 

projects. He earned a BA from the University of 

California, Davis and an MPA from California 

State University, Fullerton. Paul is the City of 

Anaheim's fourth City Manager since 2011. 

[Anaheim incorporated in 1857, and today has 

a population north of 351,000 residents. The City 

budget is some $1.7 billion. Anaheim is home to 

Disneyland, the NHL Duck's and Major League 

Baseball's Angels.]  

 

 

  

http://www.tripepismith.com/   

Tripepi Smith & Associates  fields a professional team  

that brings a strong background in pursuit of new 

and innovative approaches and skills in marketing, 

technology and public affairs. The firm also offers 

workshops in communications training.  Contact 

Ryder Smith  or one of his colleagues at 626 -536-2173 

to make inquiries.  

Email Tripepi Smith & Associates  a t 

info@tripepismith.com  

 

https://www.facebook.com/annesamuelsonwilliams?fref=photo
https://www.facebook.com/annesamuelsonwilliams?fref=photo
http://www.psomas.com/expertise/services/land-use-entitlements/
http://www.kosmont.com/
http://www.tripepismith.com/
info@tripepismith.com
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borah Collins  began her working career in Sausalito  as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work 

as a software support technician for an on -line software systems company in Chico . 

She joined the Chico  city staff in 1994 as Community Services Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico  Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an MS in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                           
    

Random September Revisited:  

California City Managers  
 

Anaheim  Deputy City Manager Greg ory A.  

Garcia , who has also  served as the 

Government Relations Manager for Anaheim  

join the city staff in 2005 . He has served as the 

Deputy City Manager for Administration since 

2010. Previous to coming to Anaheim Greg 

worked in the public sector at both the 

National and State levels. Greg earned his Law 

Degree from the University of Notre Dame. He 

studied politic al science at the University of 

California, San Diego, following his graduation 

from Servite High School in Anaheim .  Greg is a 

Member of the California State Bar. His father 

Ernie Garcia  is a retired Norwalk  City Manager.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Frank V. Zerunyan , Director of Executive Education;  

Professor of the Practice of Governance  at the      

Sol Price School of Public Policy at the University of 

Southern California ( USC); also a member of the 

Rolling Hills Estates City Council.  

frank.zerunyan@usc.edu  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.chwlaw.us                                                                                                                        

Expert Public Agency Legal Services. Committed to 

counsel that is helpful, understandable, and fairly 

priced. With offices in Los Angeles  and Grass Valley  

in the Sierra Foothil ls, CH&W represents public and 

private clients throughout California in municipal 

law. Michael Colantuono  is Managing Shareholder .               

Email:  info@chwlaw.us                                  
Call telephone No. 5 30-432-7357 or 213-542-5700. 

 

 

http://www.stifel.com/  

 

Stifel is ready to serve public agency financial 

needs. Stifel's Stephen Heaney , Managing Director, 

Public Finance is a former member of 

the CCMF Board , and serve s on the 

Board of Advisors for the USC Sol Price 

School of Public Policy. Jose Vera  is 

active in Southern California city 

organizations. Among the professionals 

on the Northern California Stifel team are           

Ralph Holmes , Eric McKean , Roberto Ruiz  an d   

James Cervantes . 

http://muniservices.com/  

MuniServices, LLC,  services including 

revenue discovery, audit, co llections, and 

information services to protect public 

agency revenues.  Doug Jensen , Senior Vice 

President, Client Services,  is the West contact at   559-271-

6800. Fran Mancia , Vice President, Government Relations,  

can be reached at 559 -288-7296. Fran serves on the 

Board  of Trustees of  the California City Management 

Foundation (CCMF). Fran is also a member  of the 

University of California Board of Regents a one of four 

Alumni Regents. Fran will also serve as the President of the 

UC Alumni Association for 2017.  

frank.zerunyan@usc.edu
file:///C:/Users/Jack%20Simpson/Desktop/OLD%20E%20DRIVE/Documents/TRACKDOWN%20MANAGEMENT/NEWSLETTERS/2015%20Newsletters/www.chwlaw.us
mailto:info@chwlaw.us
http://www.stifel.com/
http://muniservices.com/
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2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico  Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an MS in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                           
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Don Paschal ; Executive Vice President Mitch Barker  and 

Kevin O'Rourke  

 

 

 

 
 

PARS provides retirement services designed  

specifically for each public agency's unique needs 

aiming to provide superior employee benefits while 

improving management effectiveness, reducing 

costs, and simplifying administration. Call Executive 

Vice President Mitch Bar ker  and the PARS staff at 

telephone No. 800 -540-6369 

http://www.pars.org/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please visit EKA at  ekapr.com                                       

or call  at  213-741-1500. 

Englander Knabe & Allen  is the fastest growing 

public affairs firm in Southern California. EKAõs 

partners  Harvey Englander , Matt Knabe ,           

Marcus Allen , Eric Rose, and  Jeff McConnell  provide 

strategic counsel to clients on a wide ar ray of issues 

including government advocacy, reputation & crisis 

management, and litigation support.   Expert in local 

government issue: land use and planning, 

transportation, waste management, public safety, 

and technology.  

 

 

"As long as you live keep smi ling because it 

brightens everybody's day." --Vin Scully  

 

Random September Revisited:  

California City Managers  
 

Retired City Manager David M. 

Morgan  spent his entire public 

management career with the 

City of Anaheim . Anaheim s the 

10th largest city with a  

population of 336,265. In 1974 

he started as an Administrative 

Intern, and then worked his way up in the 

organization to Administrative Assistant, 

Administrative Analyst to Senior Administrative 

Analyst. In 1980 Dave was selected to serve as 

an Assistant Director, and in 1985 he became 

the Anaheim  Resource Development 

Manager. He moved to the Human Resources 

Director post in 1988, and in 1993 he was 

elevated to Assistant City Manager.  Dave 

served as the Anaheim  City Manager from 2001 

to 2009 when he retir ed.  Since retiring Dave has 

taught at the college level, and is currently a 

Senior Consultant with the a California based 

Executive Recruitment firm. Dave earned a BA 

and MPA from California State University, 

Fullerton . In 2009 he received a 35 -year ICMA 

Service Award.  Dave is a former member of the 

Board for the California City Management 

Foundation (CCMF).   

 

 

 

 

http://www.nwfg.com/  

Newcomb Williams 

Financial Group  (NWFG) 

is a woman -owned 

investment banking firm 

provid ing underwriting 

and financial advisory 

services to public agencies, and non -profit 

corporations. Pam Newcomb , Janees Williams  and 

William D'Allaird  are among the firm's professionals.  

Please call them at: 760 -860-0222  

 

 

http://www.pars.org/
http://ekapr.com/
tel:213-741-1500
http://www.nwfg.com/
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borah Collins  began her working career in Sausalito  as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work 

as a software support technician for an on -line software systems company in Chico . 

She joined the Chico  city staff in 1994 as Community Services Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico  Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an MS in law 
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Cerritos  City Manager Art Gallucci .  Art joined the 

city staff in 1971 as Recreation Superintendent, and 

was later promoted to Assistant Director of Human 

Affairs before becoming the Assistant City Manager. 

He was first appointed Interim City Manager in 

March, 1991, and the city d ropped the "Interim" in 

April, 1991. Art replaced the late Gaylord F. Knapp  

as City Manager. Gaylord went on to be the first 

Lake Forest  City Manager.  

 

Random September Revisited:  

California City Managers  
 

Mrs. Indhira Gagnon  is the Law Office 

Administ rator for the City of Anaheim . She 

began her local government career in 2002 as 

a Management Assistant in the City of Santa 

Ana . In 2005 she went to work for the City of 

Laguna Beach  as a Senior Personnel Assistant. 

She returned to Santa Ana  in 2006 as the ir Legal 

Administrator.  From 2010 to 2012 she worked as 

a Management Analyst for the Federal Deposit 

Insurance Corporation in California.  She joined 

Anaheim in her current job in 2012. Indhira 

earned a BA and MPA from California State 

University, Fullerton, and a JD from Law Trinity 

Law School.   

 

We hope our readers have enjoy this second 

"random" September list. Please remember that 

if your profile information is not up -to -date on 

line, we may make reporting mistakes. It is the 

old "garbage in --garbage out" deal!  We 

appreciate those who have helped us keep 

this newsletter alive by joining the Trackdown 

Posse or becoming Sponsor/Advertisers. We 

continue to focus on the individuals who staff 

the front lines.  

 

Until our next issue:  Cheers!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.rwglaw.com/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Offices in Los Angeles, Orange County,                            

San Francisco and Temecula.  

RW&G is committed to excellence in the legal   

profession. Roxanne Diaz , Steven L. Dorsey , Kevin  

Ennis, Gregory W. Stepanicich  and Craig Steel  are 

among the City Attorneys on the RW&G staff. 

Roxanne is City Attorney in Hidden Hills  and Indio . 

Steve is currently the City Attorney in Buena Park , 

Norwalk  and San Marino . Kevin is City Attorney in 

Artesia , Calimesa , and Moorpark . Greg is City 

Attorney for Fairfield , Mill Valley  and the Town of 

Ross, and serves on the CCMF Board of Trustees. 

Craig is the City Attorney in Highland , Monrovia  and 

Seal Beach .  Call telephone No. 213 -626-8484. 

 

 

 

 

 
The 18th Ann ual   "Electric Power in California"   Conference 

provides critical updates on current opportunities and 

challenges for attorneys, industry executives, economists, 

consultants, and governmental officials involved with 

energy project development.  

http://www.lawseminars.com/seminars -topic.php  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Cristina Shore  and Kelli Lofing  of the California Contract 

Cities Association staff. Call either of them or         

Executive Director Marcel Rodarte  at: 562-622-5533 

 

 


